A WEEKLY INFORMATION SHEET

25 MAY, 1984

Deadline for copy,12 noon Monday

Distributed each Friday.

Editor: Glies Pickford, tel. (042) 270076.

Vice-Chancellors Welcome CTEC Report

The Executive of the Australian Vice-Chancellors' Committee at its meeting in Canberra welcomed Volume 1 of the Report of the Commonwealth Tertiary Education Commission for the Triennium 1985-87, and especially the basic proposition that the expansion of activity in higher education is both necessary and timely in the interests of extending the contribution of the universities to national development through their teaching and research.

While the AVCC Executive regrets that the Commission did not fully support the recommendations of the Universities Council, it accepts the Commission's funding proposals as the necessary minimum to sustain the Government's programmes for increased participation and greater equity in higher education.

The Report documents the extent to which the decline in real funding for universities in recent years has put at risk the quality of university work; and indicates that increased funding for operating costs, buildings and equipment is necessary to improve participation and to make special provisions for increasing access for dis-

advantaged groups. The AVCC Executive strongly endorsed these conclusions as it believes that increased support for higher education should have high priority in the Government's budgetting.

The AVCC Executive also strongly endorsed the recommendations for increased funding for research by the expansion of the special research centres scheme; and the inclusion of proposals for reinforcing institutional strengths in teaching.

The Chairman of the Australian Vice-Chancellors' Committee (Professor Michael Birt) described the Report, "Programme for Growth", "as a blueprint for the resumption of the effective development of the university system". He said that it was important that the Commission's recommendations be accepted if progress is to be made towards meeting the Government's objectives for higher education. Professor Birt was sure that universities would respond effectively to suggestions made in the Report about desirable institutional changes and developments.

GUEST CONDUCTOR FOR SECOND SUBSCRIPT-ION CONCERT

Resident conductor and music director John Wayne Dixon will have to buy a ticket to hear the Second Subscription Concert, "Lorraine Smith Plays", on May 26. He has handed his baton to British composer, painter and academic Professor Edward Cowie.

Since arriving in Australia in 1983 to take up the position as Head of the newly established School of Creative Arts at the University of Wollongong, Cowie has presented works at the Seymour Centre in Sydney, and featured extensively at the Adelaide Festival where he conducted his piece, "Kate Kelly's Roadshow", his concerto for Orchestra Op. 19, and held an exhibition of his paintings. However, this will be his first concert in Wollongong.

John Wayne Dixon said the orchestra had reached the stage where valuable experience would be gained from working with guest conductors. He was delighted that they had the opportunity to play under a conductor with an international reputation such as Edward Cowie. Judging from rehearsals, the concert on the 26th May promises to be one of the highlights of the series.

The programme will include:

Elgar: 'Introduction and Allegro' Op. 47 for Strings. One of the great works for orchestral strings and one of the composer's finest creations, which will demand the best in concentration from the orchestra's newly enlarged string section.

Beethoven: Symphony No. 7 in A, Op. 92, which needs no introduction. It is one of the happiest of the immortal nine symphonies.

Wieniawski: Vilin Concerto No. 2 in D minor, Op. 22. Henri Wieniawski (1835-1880) was one of the great virtuoso composer/performers in 19th Century Europe. This work, composed in 1870, has a delightful "gypsy" style finale, a popular way (at the time) of rounding off a concerto. The soloist is Lorraine Smith who was born in 1961 in Wollongong. Her appearance on May 26th will be her first as a Concerto Soloist in Wollongong. Lorraine Smith played in the City of Wollongong Symphony Orchestra from 1972-75. She graduated with merit from the Sydney Conservatorium, having led the Conservatorium Symphony Orchestra on an overseas tour. She is now a member of the Australian Chamber Orchestra with which she has toured abroad to the Far East.

WOLLONGONG AT ANZAAS

Three important papers were given by Wollongong academics at the ANZZS Conference in Canberra starting 14th May. An abstract of the first was published last week. The second by Professor Ron Johnston and Ms. Pam Scott of HPS deals with the Australian response to the threat of an exotic disease incursion, and the establishment of ANAHL.

The establishment of the Australian National Animal Health Laboratory has for many years been presented as the major element in the Australian armoury against an exotic disease incursion.

This paper examines the way in which the series of decisions to construct the \$250 million facility were made. In particular, the arguments and evidence used and interests involved in establishing:

- the need for a maximum security animal health laboratory;
- 2. the economic justification of the expenditure; and
- the value of the proposed functions of diagnosis, training, research and vaccine production;

are critically reviewed.

The debate about the need and nature of ANAHL was conducted almost entirely among institutions and individuals committed to the laboratory and their perceptions of need and judgements of value largely determined the decisions reached. The changing scientific and political climate led to a continuing shift in the arguments and evidence offered, but these were all designed to maintain the basis for the initial conception of ANAHL. These shifts, however, eventually served to highlight the uncertainties and value judgements in the arguments, and to an erosion of the credibility of the decision-making institutions and the proponents of ANAHL.

Now established, ANAHL may make a useful contribution to minimising the harmful effects of exotic diseases on Australian agriculture. However, as an exercise in science policy decision-making, it demonstrates the weakness of a system where scientific proponents dominate the roles of counsel, judge, and political decision-maker as well. It also highlights the inadequacies of major science policy decisions taken on an ad hoc basis, in a climate of special pleading, and in the absence of a general guiding policy.

NESKOVSKI ACCEPTED BY NATIONAL PLAY-WRIGHTS CONFERENCE

A second year Acting student at the School of Creative Arts, William Neskovski has had a play accepted for reading at Australia's most prestigious forum for new works, The Australian National Playwrights' Conference which is held annually in Canberra.

The conference has been a showcase for many new works written by both new and established playwrights. Later this year, the School of Creative Arts will give the premier performance of one such work, "Zimmer", by Dorothy Hewett and Robert Adamson.

William Neskovski's as yet untitled play deals with Macedonian emigrants in Wollongong and is a sensitive and perceptive look at the disintegration of the social fabric that occurs for some migrants.

General Notices

COMMUNITY BILLBOARD WEEKEND ON CAMPUS 28-29 JULY 1984

The University Union and the Wollongong Advertiser are proud to announce "Weekend on Campus" - a celebration of Wollonong's Clubs and Societies.

All Wollongong's Clubs and Societies have been invited to participate in erecting displays and exhibitions, and in providing lectures and other means of information sharing with the general public.

Registration closes on 25 May.

The weekend has the backing of the Friends of the University and a financial grant from the BHP Group of Companies through the 150th Anniversary Committee Ltd.

ST VINCENT DE PAUL WILL HELP

The Saint Vincent de Paul Society is a group of people who are interested in helping others in need. They work to assist people who are experiencing hardship, financially or otherwise. They are able to offer furniture, clothing, temporary financial assistance and support and friendship.

If at any time you need help or assistance or know someone who does please contact either Greg Hampton, Counselling Centre or Peter Himmelreich, President, University Branch, St. Vincent de Paul. Ph. 273051.

EVAN FOSTER RETIRES

Evan Foster is presently on leave and will be officially retiring from his position as Assistant Supervisor, Patrol, on Monday, 28th May, 1984.

In order that Evan's friends and colleagues may wish him well in his retirement a luncheon will be held in the Common Room at the Union on Monday, 28th May commencing at 12.30 p.m.

Those wishing to attend the luncheon (smorgasboard with wine and juice included) are asked to contact Barry Lake (3084) or Mark Leedham (3936). Cost for lunch is \$8.00 per head. (Payment for lunch to be with Barry or Mark no later than Friday, 25th May).

AUIDP NEWS

The Bulletin of the Australian Universities International Development Plan for May-June 1984 is available from the Editor (34-6-3(v) refers).

SOVIET AMBASSADOR VISITS CAMPUS

His Excellency Evegeny Samoteijen visted the campus on 14 May, 1984. He was accompanied by Mr. and Mrs Dombroski of the Australian/USSR Society and by Mr. Rod Paterson, President of the Australian Peace Committee and Ms. Doreen Borrow the Secretary of the Peace Committee.

His Excellency attended a luncheon hosted by the Deputy Vice-Chancellor, Professor Alex Clarke and Professor Peter Rousch, the Director of the Institute of Education, and Mrs. Anna Rousch. He then proceeded on a tour of the School of Creative Arts.

Seminars.

Details of the Seminars below are displayed on the "Campus News" Notice Board.

DEPARTMENT OF BIOLOGY

28th May, 4.00 - 5.30 p.m.

"Physiological correlates of locomotory performance in a lizard" - Theodore Garland Jnr., Department of Ecology and Evolutionary Biology, University of California, Irvine, U.S.A.

DEPARTMENT OF ACCOUNTANCY

The following seminars have been scheduled to be held in room 19.2035 at 11.00 a.m. on the dates shown.

June 1

"An Evaluation of the Financial Effects of Counselling Services for III or Injured Patients who are Hospitalized", by Mr. H.Y. Teoh.

All welcome: For further information contact Dr. F.A. Gul, tel. no. 270681, or ext. 3681.

DEPARTMENT OF MATHEMATICS

Speaker: Assoc. Prof. A. Low, University of N.S.W.

Time: 1.30 p.m. - Thursday, 31 May, 1984. Place: Austin Keane Building, Room 204.

Title: First Year Mathematics Courses at U.N.S.W.

Abstract: Professor Low has been Director of First Year Studies in Mathematics at U.N.S.W. for a number of years. As our classes have increased in size dramatically over the past two years, we have invited Professor Low to describe the organisation of courses at U.N.S.W. The seminar will be informal, with about half an hour available for questions and discussion.

Members of the Engineering Faculty with an interest in Mathematics pre-requisites, and the influence of Mathematics I on their enrolments and pass rates, would be most welcome.

Speaker: Dr. K.J. Maher, CSIRO Division of Energy Technology, Lucas Heights.

Time: 10.30 a.m. - 12.30 p.m. - Wednesday, June 6. Place: Austin Keane Building, Room 206.

Title: Operations Research Applied to Electricity Con-

sumption Schedules.

Abstract: This lecture is the final lecture in the course MATH304, Operations Research. The State Electricity Commission has introduced a schedule of tariffs which crudely approach the true marginal cost of electricity, thus forcing major industrial users to apply operations research methods to modify their patterns of electricity use. We have incorporated the seminar in our lecture course for the benefit of students of the course, but staff and visitors will be welcome to this, the last seminar of Session 1.

AUSTRALIAN INSTITUTE OF MANAGEMENT COURSES

Name of Course: Computer Awareness for Executives Dates: Monday 25th June to Friday 20 July 1984 - 4 x 1 day sessions

Venue: School of Industrial and Administrative Studies, Institute of Advanced Education, University of Wollongong

Fees: Members: \$320 Non-Members: \$400

Outline: To provide senior personnel with an update on the applicational uses of computers, with a particular emphasis on the microcomputer. The course will cover: introduction to computer technology, elementary programming; uses of computers in the application areas of: business applications, executive briefing; spreadsheets; data-base; word processing; robotics; home and societal uses, and the problems of selecting hardware and software.

Name of Course: Finance For Non Finance Executives Dates: July 2, 3, 4, 5 1984 4 days 9 a.m. - 5 p.m. Venue: G20 Electrical & Computer Engineering Building University of Wollongong

Lecturer: Reg Newton

Fees*: Members: \$345 Non-Members: \$375

Outline: For managers who desire a more thorough knowledge of Finance. It is not a course for accountants or financial managers. This course, constantly revised to keep abreast of contemporary financial trends, is an intensive, four day exercise developing a high degree of participation from those attending. The course will give those executives who are not accountants a thorough straight forward working knowledge of the language and logic of finance in a manner which is easily understood. Participants will be involved in a series of exercises and case studies designed to reinforce learning. A pocket calculator will be a necessary working aid.

Name of Course: Time Management

Dates: July 12 and 13 1984

9 a.m. - 5 p.m.

Duration: 2 days

Venue: G20 Electrical Engineering Building, University of Wollongong

Lecturer: Des Lamacraft

Fees*: Members: \$190 Non-Members: \$230

Outline: A practical course designed to help managers make the best possible use of time - their own, their subordinates' and their co-workers'. Managers prone to interruptions from peers and/or subordinates, those with several managers reporting to them, and others who want maximum efficiency and effectiveness with their time. Participants will learn to track time, determine priorities, identify and ruthlessly cut wasted time, develop and practise proven techniques to control their time with less stress and turn it into a manageable resource ... and in so doing, involve and help their subordinates to plan and schedule their own workloads.

Name of Course: Fundamentals of Report and Memo Writing

Dates: August 27 and 28 1984

9 a.m. - 5 p.m.

Duration: 2 days

Venue: G20 Electrical Engineering Building, University of Wollongong

Lecturer: Eddie Searle, B.A.

Fees*: Members: \$190 Non-Members: \$230

Outline: A practise-based course to provide the fundamentals and techniques for writing and presenting day-to-day reports and memos which command attention and are readily understood; are clear, concise and error-free; are well structured ... and get the required action

*To encourage members to make a commitment ahead of time, an "early bird" discount of 20% of the course fee is allowed for members where fees are paid six weeks ahead of the scheduled date of course commencement. Early nomination greatly assists in the planning of courses and it is hoped this will be attractive to members.

If you, your friends or business colleagues are interested please contact our Assistant Secretary, Mrs. Thelma Smyth between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. Monday to Thursday at 270075 a/hours 284075.

HANDS ON PHYSICS

Friday, May 25, 1984 at 7.30 p.m. in the Main Lecture Theatre, University of Wollongong.

Speaker: Dr. Michael Gore, Director, Questacon, A.C.T.

Topic: Questacon - Hands-on Physics or Fiziks is FUN!

Dr. Gore will talk about the practice and concept of teaching physics to people of all ages, through hands-on, interactive demonstrations. These methods are presently used with great effect at the "Questacon" - Australia's first hands-on science museum, in Canberra.

AURISA CONFERENCE

Wollongong City Council has succeeded in attracting to Wollongong the next Australian Urban and Regional Information Systems Association (AURISA). The Conference will be held here from 28-30 November, 1984 in the Northbeach International.

The theme of URPIS 12 will be "Information Systems for Regions of Change". This theme will allow a focus on regional change and the need for planning information to manage it. The Illawarra Region is undergoing dramatic change, partly due to the impact of technology. Planning and Information Systems have a key role to play in the economic and social development of regional communities.

The University has been invited to take a leading role in the Conference.

The deadline for submission of a synopsis for papers to be included in the Conference Programme was 18 May, 1984.

Enquiries to Bryce Fraser, P.O. Box 21, Wollongong East, 2500.

ORWELL SUMMER SCHOOL

This reassessment of George Orwell will be held at the University of London from 9-13 July 1984. Details on Campus News Notice Board in the Administration Annexe.

EDUCATION FACULTY

The first Faculty Seminar will be held on Wednesday, May 30th at 12.30 until 1.30 in 22.108 (the large lecture room in the C.R.C.).

Prof. Randhawa, who is a visiting scholar with us for 1984 and who is Dean of the Faculty of Education at the University of Saskatchewan, will present a perspective on the development of Education and Teacher Education studies in Canada. He will discuss their pattern of mergers of Teachers' Colleges into University Departments in particular, and provide some examples of the way they have been organised.

After his presentation there will be brief replies from the Vice-Chancellor, Prof. King and Dr. Hogan. They will take up the theme of how this Faculty could be organised from their own point of view. The rest of the hour will be devoted to discussion of the seminar theme by any participant.

Please note that this is a B.Y.O. seminar - bring your own lunch. Coffee and tea will be provided.

COALITION ON EMPLOYMENT WORKSHOP

This workshop will be held in the Lower Town Hall Conference Room on Tuesday, 29th May from 9.30 a.m.. to 1.00 p.m. Details on "Campus News" Notice Board in the Administration Annexe.

iriends////

Campus Community Interface

GRADUATES COMMITTEE MEETING

The Graduates Committee will meet on Thursday, 24 May, 1984 at 6.00 p.m. in the University Council Room.

The three main items on the agenda are:

- (a) The proposal for a Graduates Prize.
- (b) The cancellation of the 1984 Graduation Eve Champagne Reception, and
- (c) The 1984 Graduates Reunion Dinner.

All members of the Graduates Group are welcome.

UNIADVICE TO EXPAND

The Chairman of the Friends of the University, Dr. Ken McKinnon, has announced the appointment of Mr. Peter Sophios as Manager of Uniadvice.

Uniadvice is the research contracting arm of the Friends of the University, and it achieved a turnover of \$254,000 in 1983.

Dr. McKinnon said that Uniadvice is now set to expand its problem solving services to the community.

Mr. Sophios has previously been best known in his role as Manager of the Wollongong Office of the Commonwealth Employment Service for the past six years.

He brings to Uniadvice a wealth of experience in dealing with local industries and organisations. He has also had work experience in Papua New Guinea, Queensland, Victoria and the Sydney Metropolitan Area with both government and private enterprise.

Mr. Sophios was born in Sydney but moved to Wollongong as a young boy, where he attended Wollongong High School. In leaving his previous employment to join Uniadvice, Mr. Sophios has demonstrated a faith in the potential of Wollongong, and the involvement of Wollongong University in the city's future.

He is keen to promote Uniadvice to a wider range of industries throughout New South Wales and Australia. The present promotion of Uniadvice has been confined mainly to Illawarra and the South Coast.

Mr. Sophios will take up his appointment on 7th June, 1984.

Letters

STAFF CLUB QUERIED

15th May, 1984

Dear Giles,

We wish to use the columns of Campus News to protest against the proposal currently being made for a staff club at the University. Quite apart from the elitism implicit in this proposal we find it astonishing that anyone could entertain the notion of using the University's resources to provide leisure facilities for staff at a time when other and more important needs are so great and the means of meeting those needs so small.

The immediate occasion of this letter, however, is not so much our general opposition to this proposal as the means by which its proponents are advancing it. As an example we draw attention to a questionnaire we received in this morning's mail.

This document requested staff to say whether or not they would use a staff club and also asked for their opinons on what sort of facilities the club should provide. It did not ask whether such a club should be built at all, nor whether the University should make a financial contribution to building the club, nor did it ask respondents who favoured building the club how they would rank it relative to other priorities. We suggest that the interests of the University would have been better served by this survey if it had included (among others), the following extra question, viz.,

"Given the current situation of overcrowding at the University and given the extremely poor environment in which many students and staff have been forced to work, please rank the following in terms of what you see as priorities:

- (a) Library extensions
- (b) Extensions to teaching areas
- (c) Additional computer facilities for students' use.
- (d) Additional teaching posts in departments with poor staff-student ratios
- (e) Building a nice quite place for staff to snooze in on hot afternoons".

Yours,

Michael Morrissey, Mary Kalantzis, Bill Cope, Di Slade, Jim Black,

GUINNESS RECORD ATTEMPT

Dear Sir,

I'm writing with regard to the attempt by students at the University of Wollongong for the world record volleyball marathon.

Twelve students enrolled in the Bachelor of Education will endeavour to break the existing record of seventy five hours in July this year. The reason for such an attempt is to raise finance for much needed equipment in the Physical Education Section of the University. This equipment will serve many functions including:

fitness assessments for students and the community, analysis of training methods for sporting teams, for example the Illawarra Steelers and Cross Country Hawks who both make use of our current facilities, and with the increased awareness of physical fitness healthier lifestyles, we hope that the use of such equipment will be beneficial to people in the Illawarra Region.

It would be appreciated if members of staff and members of the Friends of the University could assist us in the form of a donation or sponsorship. Our total target is \$5,000. The event is currently being promoted by radio station 2WL, the Illawarra Mercury, Campus News, and WIN 4 Television, who will be running stories during the event.

It is also hoped that Sydney media will run stories. As you can see any sponsorship of the record attempt will be widely publicised. For further information contact John Lee, P.O. Box 1496, Wollongong, 2500, or by phoning 27-0871 (business hours).

John Lee Attempt Organiser

GORDON McLEISH

On 14 May, 1984, after a very short illness, Gordon died in Wollongong Hospital. His death was a shock to his family, friends and colleagues who had little idea that he was so seriously ill.

Gordon joined Wollongong Institute of Advanced Education on 17.4.74. On Federation of the Institute and the University, he was transferred to the Education Resources Centre where he quickly became an invaluable and highly respected member of the staff. He will be remembered for his superb ability to diagnose and correct faults in sophisticated electronic equipment as well as for his expertise in constructing practical audio and video systems.

Many students have been grateful for Gordon's ability to communicate effectively as he instructed them in the use of equipment. He was always clear, helpful and kind and spared no efforts to make sure that his clients understood him. If he had not chosen electronics as a career, Gordon would have made an excellent teacher. He was an expert in his field, a fine communicator with a deep feeling for the needs and difficulties of students.

But he will be remembered most deeply, by most people, for his warmth and sense of fun.

Wherever he went, Gordon could make his many friends laugh and forget their problems. He was a private man, and few in the University knew of his commitments to the theatre, to music, to the model train society, to chess and to sport. He was a much loved Santa Claus at work and in the Dapto area. He loved children and they loved him.

We mourn with Elaine, Ian and Kylie and thank Gordon for his work and for his friendship. He will be much missed.

Concerts, Exhibitions and Entertainment

WEDNESDAY GALLERY

4/328 Crown Street, Wollongong.

Paintings, pots and paraphernalia.

Open Wednesdays only 10 a.m. - 5 p.m. Enquiries to Bev - Phone 28,3853.

Pro Hart Paintings exhibited each Wednesday in May.

WOLLONGONG SYMPHONY ORCHESTRA

26th May, 1984 at 8.00 p.m. in Wollongong Town Hall: "Lorraine Smith Plays".

Wollongong violinist Lorraine Smith, now a member of the esteemed Australian Chamber Orchesta, makes her first concerto appearance in Wollongong, playing the Wieniawski Second Violin Concerto. Other works by Elgar and the Beethoven Seventh Symphony.

Guest Conductor: Edward Cowie.

THE YAMAHA NATIONAL PIANO COMPETITION

Inaugurated by the Illawarra Music Club, and held every two years.

The Competition is open to pianists resident in Australia, aged between 14 and 25 years inclusive on 6th July, 1984 (the date of the Finals).

First prize of \$2,000 will be donated by Rose Music/ Yamaha. Additional prizes totalling \$1,000 will also be awarded.

The final date for receiving applications is Tuesday, 29th May, 1984.

For further information and application forms please contact Mr. Abe Segal, Co-ordinator, Yamaha National Piano Competition, C/- Illawarra Music Club, P.O. Box 1147, Wollongong, N.S.W. 2500.

WOLLONGONG ARTS DIARY

MAY

Sat. 26th - 8.00 p.m. - Wollongong Town Hall City of Wollongong Symphony Orchestra with Lorraine Smith (violin) and Edward Cowie (conductor)

Sun. 27th - 2.30 p.m. - Wollongong Town Hall Free Sunday Afternoon Concert

JUNE

Fri. 1st - 7.30 p.m. - Wollongong Town Hall Yamaha Organ Festival

Fri. 1st (until 16th) - 8.00 p.m. - Wollongong Town Hall "L'il Abner" - The Arcadians (Matinees 3rd and 9th)

Fri. 1st (until 29th) - City Gallery
"The Rakes Progress" - Hogarth and Hockney

Fri. 1st (until 3rd) - 10.00 - 4 p.m. - Northbeach International Porcelain Art Teachers Exhibition.

Sat. 2nd - 7.30 p.m. - Wollongong Town Hall Yamaha Organ Festival

Sun. 3rd - 3.00 p.m. - Corrimal East Primary Illawarra Junior Schools Orchestra

Sun. 3rd - 12.30 p.m. - Kembla Heights Hall Country Music Association B.B.Q.

Sun. 3rd - 12.00 - 5.00 (Sat-Sun) - Graham Gallery Special Arts Exhibition (until 23rd)

Thur. 7th - 8.00 p.m. - Port Kembla Leagues Club "Tommy" - Theatre South (Pensioners' Preview)

Fri. 8th - 8.00 p.m. - Port Kembla Leagues Club "Tommy" - Theatre South (Wed-Sat evenings until 23rd)

Fri. 8th - 8.00 p.m. - Uni. Inst. Music Auditorium SCAW Ensemble - music by Maxwell Davies, Martinue Vores and Walton

Fri. 8th - 8.00 (Fri-Sat) - Wollongong Workers Club "From Whoa to Go" by J. Scholes - Spectrum Theatre (until 24th)

Sat. 9th - 2.00 p.m. - Port Kembla Leagues Club "Tommy" - Sat. afternoon matinee (also 16th and 23rd)

Sun. 10th - 5.30 p.m. - Port Kembla Leagues Club "Tommy" - Sunday Twilight matinee (also 17th and 24th)

Fri. 15th - 10 a.m. - Northbeach International Wollongong Antiques Fair (until 17th)

Fri. 15th - 8.15 p.m. - Wollongong Technical College "A Daniel Come to Judgement" by A. Mackay - Illawarra Youth Theatre (until 24th)

Sat. 16th - 7.30 p.m. - Wollongong Town Hall Yamaha Organ Festibal - State Final

Sun. 17th - 2.30 p.m. - Gleniffer Brae Philida Green (Piano) - Bach preludes and fugues

Wed. 20th - 8.00 (Wed, Fri, Sat) - Workshop Theatre, Gwynneville "The Caretaker" by Pinter (until 7th July)

Sat. 23rd - 8.00 p.m. - Port Kembla Leagues Club "Tommy (Last Evening Performance)

Sun. 24th - 5.30 p.m. - Port Kembla Leagues Club "Tommy" (Last Performance)

Sun. 24th - 2.00 p.m. - Wollongong High School Suzuki Annual Concert

Sun. 24th - 2.30 p.m. - Wollongong Town Hall Free Sunday Afternoon Concert

Sun. 24th - 9.30 - 4 p.m. - University, Building 14 Wollongong Arts Council Festival of Ceramic Films

Sat. 30th - 8.00 p.m. - Wollongong Town Hall Festival of Choirs - "The Creation" by Haydn

W.U.N.D.A. PRESENTS ANTI-NUCLEAR FILMS

Wollongong University Nuclear Disarmament Association (WUNDA) presents a series of anti-nuclear films.

5th June - Let There Be Light

All films will be shown at 12.30 - 2.00 p.m. in Pentagon Theatre 1 and 7.30 - 9.00 p.m. in Pentagon Theatre 3.

BACHS PRELUDES AND FUGUES

A recent appointment to the Wollongong Conservatorium of Music, Phillida Green, will present the complete preludes and fugues of J. S. Bach in a programme of recitals from June to September.

Members of the audience who supply two new 90 minute cassette tapes will be given a recording of the complete programme free of charge.

The forty eight preludes and fugues will be performed at 2.30pm in the Conservatorium, Gleniffer Brae, on the following dates:

3 June 17 June 8 July 29 July 9 September 23 September

Tickets \$5.00, concession \$3.00 from the Conservatorium of Music 28.1122.

EXCITING NEW ILLAWARRA YOUTH THEATRE

Allan Mackay - playwright and Heather Pulsford - director/ producer, have joined forces to present Allan Mackay's brilliant new play, "A Daniel Come to Judgement".

A group of talented young actors explore the realistic potential of power and violence, in this evocative play.

Dates: June 15th (tickets at door only), 16th, 19th, 20th, 22nd, 23rd.

Tickets: Available at Wilsons and door. Adults \$6. Students \$4, Concession \$3.50 for parties of 20 or more.

Venue: Technical College Theatre.

Time: Coffee 7.45 - Play 8.15 p.m.

THEATRE SOUTH PRESENTS TOMMY LIVE

Directed by: Colin Schumacher. Designed by: Richard Roberts. Musical Director: Allan McFadden. Choreographer: Peter Blackburn.

Featuring the music of the Tommy Band, with Jay Hackett as Tommy, Jim McCallum as Frank, Meryl Leppard as Nora, Michael Coe as Cousin Kevin, George Leppard as Uncle Ernie, Rikki Organ as Pinball Wizard, Darryl Anderson as Hawker/Specialist, Peter Mussared as the Narrator, Donna Peterson as the Acid Queen, Rose Marie as the Nurse, Chris Askew as Captain Walker plus the Tommy Dancers, plus Ellain McCallum, Suzie Johnson, Martin Mullan.

Book your tickets without delay at Port Kembla Leagues Club or Wilsons Record Bar. Organize a table.

June 7th the preview at 8 p.m. - June 8th the opening at 8.00 p.m. - June 9th then Wednesday to Saturday 8 p.m. Plus 2 p.m. Saturdays (specially for the kids) and Sundays 5.30 p.m. till June 24th.

To book by mail write to Theatre South Party Bookings P.O. Box 1144, Wollongong, 2500, tel. (02) 270705.

AN EVENING OF SHORT PLAYS

The Illawarra Playwrights Association will produce an evening of short plays (i.e. 20 to 60 minutes duration) written by local playwrights in September at Workshop Theatre, Gwynneville. T.I.P.A. invites submissions of short plays with simple sets and smallish casts. Send manuscripts, each with a stamped s.a.e., to: Local Playwrights, P.O. Box 1, Wollongong East, 2500.

Submissions close on the 6th July, 1984. Enquiries: phone 297307 Monday to Friday, 8.00 - 10.00 a.m.

EXCITING NEW ILLAWARRA YOUTH THEATRE

Allan Mackay - playwright and Heather Pulsford - director/ producer, have joined forces to present Allan Mackay's brilliant new play, "A Daniel Come to Judgement".

A group of talented young actors explore the realistic potential of power and violence, in this evocative play.

Dates: June 15th (tickets at door only), 16th, 19th, 20th, 22nd, 23rd.

Tickets: Available at Wilsons and door. Adults \$6. Students \$4, Concession \$3.50 for parties of 20 or more.

Venue: Technical College Theatre.

Time: Coffee 7.45 - Play 8.15 p.m.

Scholarships and Prizes

Details of the scholarships and prizes below are displayed on the Campus News Notice Board situated in the Administrative Annexe. Application forms are available from the Student Enquiries Office.

Harvard University

Harkness Fellowships

Phillips Industries

Postgraduate Scholarships, Netherlands (65-3-1 refers)



One of Wollongong's finest public institutions is its University

Be remembered forever by endowing the University

*by gift *by bequest * by bequest reserving life income

For personal and confidential attention call Giles Pickford of the Friends of the University on (042) 270076 or 270555

Job Vacancies

Details of the following positions are displayed on the Campus News Notice Board situated in the Administration Annexe.

Wollongong - House Tutors - International House - (Engineering/Arts/Commerce)

The Board of Management of International House invites applications for two positions of House Tutors for Second Session 1984. House Tutor positions are renewable on an annual basis to a maximum of three years.

House Tutors are responsible to the Manager through the Senior House Tutor for performing various tasks relating to the administration of the House, the social activities of the residents and academic tutoring in the areas of either Arts, Commerce or Engineering.

Applicants must be members of the Academic Staff or be Post Graduate Students of the University of Wollongong, Applicants should have proven competency in tutoring and should demonstrate an awareness of the needs of the undergraduate community and a commitment to the collegiate lifestyle.

Appointees will be supplied with a post graduate room rent free and meals when the dining room is open. One vacancy is from 25th June; the other from 14th July 1984.

Applications close on Friday 1st June 1984 and should be addressed to: The Chairman, Board of Management, International House, P.O. Box 1144, Wollongong, 2500.

AVCC

Lists of Australian and Overseas

University Vacancies

NSW

Professor of Mechancial Engineering (Engineering Design) Prof. of Applied Mathematics

Adelaide

Analyst/Programmers

Chair of Music

Visiting Macro/Monetary Econ-

omis

Research Associate/Postdoctoral

Fellow in Entomology

Queensland

Research Assistant in Transport

(Civil Engineering)

Sport

HOCKEY INTERVARSITY REPORT

The Commonwealth Bank Hockey Intervarsity finished last week with a dinner for 500 occupying almost the entire Union Building. It was a great week of sport, the weather being idyllic for the duration.

In the men's teams ANU defeated Sydney 2 - 0 to win the covetted Syme Cup. Our own team came third, losing to the champions, ANU at the semi-final.

In the women's teams Queensland defeated Sydney in a close fought match which was still a "1" all draw after 3 periods of extra time. The tie was broken when Queensland were declared winners on the penalty strokes.

Our own women's team played their best games ever in an Intervarsity, finishing 5th. They were unlikely in the draw for the pools ending up in the stronger of the two women's pools which contained the two grand finalists. They lost 2-1 to Queensland and 2-0 to Sydney in the pool matches.

Congratulations go to Wollongong's Paul John and Barry Reid (Vice-Captain) who were selected in the AUSA combined men's team; and to Margaret Coleman, Jenene Sellars, Jill Onley, Julie Summers, and Nicky Brodbeck who were selected in the Combined Australian Universities Women's Team.

Congratulations also to the Commonwealth Bank and the BHP Group of Companies, who sponsored this largest of all the Intervarsity competitions in Australia.

Advertisements

UNIVERSITY CATHOLIC SOCIETY

The Catholic Society holds Mass at 12.40 p.m. each Thursday during term time in the Union Common Room or the Northern Lounge where appropriate. Fr. Clem Hill, Catholic Chaplain, tel. 284941.

CAR FOR SALE

Ford Escort. 2 Litre G.L. 2 door with radio/cassette. 4 months registration. \$2000 o.n.o. Must sell. Phone: ext. 3921 or a.h. 292794.

FOR SALE

Keiraville, Mt. Ousley

New two storey colonial home; 4 bedrooms, ensuite, robes, 3 way bathroom, entry foyer, study, lounge, formal dining, large timber kitchen, family room, laundry, sewered 3 points, quality fittings and floor coverings, double garage, large near level landscaped block. Phone 291950.

HOUSE TO RENT

Family home, Balgownie, 5 bedrooms, at bus stop, handy local shops. Period 22 July to early December (could possibly be extended). \$120 per week. Contact D. Dillon-Smith, General Studies, ext. 3709, home 831880

CAR FOR SALE IN U.K.

Datsun 140Y, automatic, 4-door saloon. Y registered (March 1980), approx. 32,000 miles. MoT until September 30. Very good condition. One previous owner, rear seat belts. Available end June: ₹ 2,200. Equiries: R. & J. Castle, Rowan Lodge, Westwood, University of Warwick, Coventry, U.K. Phone (0203) 470300.

MUST SELL

Sanyo vacuum cleaner; 2-door 3-drawer pine wardrobe; pine sidetable (4 drawers); plus assorted household items.

Owner going overseas - Phone 287627 or Michael Wagner ext. 3810.